
 

Law Enforcement Advisory Board Meeting MARCH 14, 2018 

 

x denotes presence 

X Paul Soptick   913-281-4351  PPRSJR@AOL.COM 
X Patrick Dunn   816-797-6146  KCKBRILLO@YAHOO.COM 
X Scott Mackey   816-550-0915  SCOTTMACKEY05@YAHOO.COM 
X Reed Partridge   913-573-8043  RPARTRIDGE@WYCOKCK.ORG 
 Lee Brown   913-788-3284  JR8670@SBCGLOBAL.CNET  
 Lt Col Bob Gunja   913-573-2861  BGUNJA@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG 
X Dixie Kaster   913-287-4131  DKASTER@ATT.NET 
X Don Jolley   913-481-3527  DJSDESIGNDON@YAHOO.COM 
 Tony Carter   913-515-4354  TONY.CARTER.JR@SBCGLOBAL.NET 
 Maria Cecilia Ysaac  913-706-7881  IINTERPRET4U@GMAIL.COM 
 Terry Zeigler   913-573-6010  TZEIGLER@KCKPD.ORG  
 Tyrone Garner      TGARNER@KCKPD.COM 
X Irene Caudillo   913-677-0100  ICAUDILLO@ELECTRONIC.COM 
X Don Ash    913-573-4149  DASH@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG 
 Mary Hopkins   913-593-5580  MERRYHOP@HOTMAIL.COM  
 Rodney Smith 
X Kelli Bailiff      KBAILIFF@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG 
X Joan DeMoss   913-280-1697  JFDEMOSS@HOTMAIL.COM  
 Carol Diehl   913-281-1922  cdneighborhood@yahoo.com 
 Dan Soptic   913-573-8861  dsoptick@wycosheriff.org 
 Jeffry Fewell   913-573-8940  jfewell@wycosheriff.com 

X Michael York   913-568-7097  myork@kckpd.org 

 Terry Brockman   913-278-4596  tbrockman0305@gmail.com 

X Curtis Nicholson   913-219-9941  CNICHOLSON@KCKPD.ORG  

 

Paul Soptick opened the meeting at 4:00pm 

 

 

Reed Partridge opened with nothing to report at this meeting. 

 

Sheriff Ash reported that the Youth Facilities building was still a work in progress as they work with 

the architects and the changes necessary to make the facility better. 

The financing was approved and the bonds sold to move the project forward. 

They are working to remove the houses behind Memorial Hall and plan on moving dirt in April for the 

new parking lot. The new lot will have 250 parking spaces and might be used for potential jurors that 

are now using Lot C behind the Security Bank Building.  
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The Sheriff’s department has 5 deputies in training that started February 22. They have had 5 

resignations since first of the year. They received 9 applications for the next class with 7 taking the 

test, 6 passing. The next class will begin 6-22-2018. 

They still have 15 vacancies. 

Major Bailliff reported on the opening of Wyandotte County Lake on March 3, 2018. Their deputies 

conducted 900 license checks and 45 boat inspections between the 2 shifts and writing 3 citations 

that were fishing related. 

Major Baillif reported on the PRIDE Academy with 13 deputies in training. The academy is designed 

to train deputies in leadership qualities that want to rise in the ranks of the department and is open to 

all deputies, sergeants and detectives with open discussions held without regard to rank. 

Major Bailliff reported the revenues are up slightly due to the work of the Tag Enforcement unit. 

 

 Major Bailliff reported on the collections of their Tax Deputy. 

 

 



Lt Col York for Chief Zeigler stated that we had 3 officers terminated last month. We also had 3 

homicides in the same period. 

The department will have 10 recruits graduate in April. 

Lt Col York discussed the DDACTS program that will continue as scheduled and the progress as 

significantly reducing crime in the zone. 

 

Lt Col York  talked about a new initiative “ICON” Impacting Crime In Our Neighborhoods. He said it 

will be similar to the DDACTS program only on a smaller scale lasting 30 to 45 days in targeted areas 

of the city. It will still be data driven and include the KHP, DEA and the Sheriff’s Department and start 

in April. The areas for ICON are: 

 

 

 

 



 

Major Nicholson presented a power 

point on the operation that partners 

our Police Department with the 

US Marshall’s that target street gangs 

operating in KCK. 

 

There was discussion of the 

possibility of building a new Animal Services 

Center, maybe in the MidTown area. 

Sheriff Ash invited everyone to attend the 

services for Deputy K9 Thor on March 27th at 10:00am. He will be interned at the Sheriffs Memorial in 

front of the Wyandotte County Court House. 

It was suggested by members of the board to invite USD500 Chief Horn to the next meeting because 

of the issues in many school systems nationwide. 

 

Adjourned 5:01pm 

Submitted 03-16-2018 

 



 


